
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Wednesday 18 September 

SRC Athon Day  
 

Wednesday 25 September 

End of Term Assembly 

Host - Student Leaders 

Celebration of Achievement Theme 

Multi Purpose Room 

1:40pm Grade 3 - 6  

2:15pm Prep - Grade 2 
 

Singfest - Albert Hall 
 

Thursday 26 September 

School Association Meeting - Staff Room 7pm 
 

Friday 27 September 

Last day of Term 3 
 

Monday 14 October 

First day of Term 4 
 

Wednesday 16 October 

P-B and P-SC Excursion 
 

Tuesday 22 October 

2-AL and 2-BO Excursion 

 

 
TERM DATES 2019 

 

Term 3 

Tuesday 23 July - Friday 27 September 

 

Term 4 

Monday 14 October- Thursday 19 December 

Trevallyn Primary School 

Department of Education 

Trevallyn Primary School 

TOPICS 19 

13 September 2019 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2019 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Friday 1 November 

NAPLAN Results Grade 3 and Grade 5 

Grade 3 and 5 students have delivered home their NAPLAN 

results this week.  

Our overall school results are outstanding with the great 

percentage of our children making medium and high gains. 

For example, in Grade 3 Reading, 81 % of students made 

medium or high gains and 90 % of students made medium or 

high gains in Numeracy. 

In Grade 5 the gain percentage are: 

 

Please speak to your Class Teacher if you have associated 

questions.  

With only two weeks remaining this term we have an action 

packed program. Please see Upcoming Events for End of Term 

Assembly details. We encourage all students to support our 

SRC Athon Day to the best of their ability. Singfest choir 

members are now in full swing and are anticipating the thrill of a 

big stage performance on 25 September. Maths Relay 

competition is this weekend. Congratulations to those chosen 

to represent. 

If you need to purchase new uniform items for Term 4, when 

we switch to summer items. Uniform Shop price list 

and hours are displayed on page 10. 

 

  Medium and High Gains 

Reading 80% 

Writing 84% 

Spelling 82% 

Grammar and Punctuation 82% 

Numeracy 85% 



Please do not allow your children to bring toys from home for school break times. Items brought to 

school for sharing are to remain in bags during break times. 

Please see below review of school intake areas and second consultation information. 

Annette 

REVIEW OF SCHOOL INTAKE AREAS - SECOND CONSULTATION ROUND 

The Department is seeking your views as part of its ongoing review of school intake areas for Tasmanian government 

primary and combined (district) schools, applicable from 2021. This is the second stage of community consultation we 

will be holding prior to the maps being published. 

Please note: 

 Parents will still be able to apply to their school of choice, if capacity allows. 

 The review will not change the way schools enrol students who live outside their intake area. 

 The review will not affect students who are already enrolled in a school before 2021. 

 If a child has a sibling already attending a school outside their intake area, then the child can enrol at the same 

school as their sibling. 

We have developed a set of Proposed Intake Area Maps, based on feedback received on suggested intake area maps 

during the first consultation round.  We invite the Tasmanian community to provide feedback on the new Proposed 

Maps by Friday, 27 September 2019. 

The Education Act 2016 requires DoE to review intake areas at least once every five years. This requirement ensures 

that intake areas are regularly reviewed and remain current as communities and demographics change. 

How to view Proposed Intake Area Maps 

The Proposed Intake Area Maps are available to view via the: 

 intake area PDF maps for each school showing the Proposed Intake Area 

 LIST Map Web App (mobile device friendly) which provides an address search feature and access to a detailed, 

interactive map with layers to show the round 1 map and Proposed Intake Area. (Please note that at times of 

high demand functionality may be affected.) 

How to provide feedback 

We welcome your input as part of the review to inform any further necessary adjustments to the Proposed Intake 

Area Maps. All feedback will be considered by the Department. 

Public feedback about the intake areas may be provided by completing the short survey by Friday, 27 September 

2019.  Alternatively, feedback can be provided by: 

 email to areas@education.tas.gov.au, or 

 mailed to Intake Area Review, GPO Box 169 Hobart TAS 7001. 

If you require online access or access to a computer, please visit a Libraries Tasmania location for free online access. 

For Department of Education enquiries or assistance, please contact the Service Centre at 

ServiceCentre@education.tas.gov.au or phone 1800 816 057. 

Feedback will not be made public, in order to allow feedback about specific student and family circumstances, and to 

protect those involved from being publicly identified. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED 

https://documentcentre.education.tas.gov.au/Pages/SchoolIntakeConsultations/a-z.aspx
https://dpipwe-au.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=817a00ca5f03473ab4ea4202b8f8cd12
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/intakeareareviewpublic
mailto:intake.areas@education.tas.gov.au
https://libraries.tas.gov.au/locations/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:ServiceCentre@education.tas.gov.au




CLASS PLACEMENT AND CLASSES 2020 

We are not far off beginning the task of organising classes for 2020. 

Your child’s current teacher is in the best position to formulate classes for next year. Grade teams, school leaders and 

the previous year teacher are also consulted in our class placement process. Our teachers take on board a number of 

considerations when placing students. Our goal is to create the most equitable classes possible, taking into account 

gender, learning ability, social connection, work habits, behaviour etc. Whilst parents have one child to consider (in a 

given class), we have approximately 500 children to consider next year, and so decisions need to be suitable for the 

majority. We have dedicated, hardworking teachers who are collectively responsible for all our children. No matter 

what grade or class – each child in this school will be taught by quality teachers in a school culture of high 

expectations. We will not be taking requests for students to be in particular classes or with specific students or 

teachers. 

Teachers use a variety of methods to group children in order to maximise learning and the focus is always on the 

individual and personalising student learning. At Trevallyn we have been thoughtful about developing opportunities for 

students to interact and learn from one another – both within their own class and in conjunction with another or 

across grades. These observations inform us about the conditions that best suit a particular student to learn, which 

styles they have, who they are friends with; who they learn best with. We consider all these factors when placing 

children in classes for the following year. 

Please understand, teachers will make the best decision for all children in the school – including what we believe is in 

the educational and social/emotional well-being of the children. We are unable to accommodate personal requests 

because accommodating everyone’s personal wishes will not support what is best for all children. If there is any 

information that you think is above what the class teacher is currently aware of or we need to take into account 

before we start creating classes, can you please email before the end of this term (27 September): 

K-2 Renae Martin – renae.martin@education.tas.gov.au or 

Anna Goss – anna.goss@education.tas.gov.au 

Grades 3-6 Annette Hollingsworth – annette.hollingswort@education.tas.gov.au 

Please be mindful that Term 4 and end of year contact about class placement is outside the shared timeframe. 

You will also see on the next page a copy of our Class Placement Policy which has been endorsed by our School 

Association. 

TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION REPORT 

The School Association held its meeting on 29 August 2019.  This month we farewelled committee members Lori H. 

and Sarah S.  We would like to thank both Lori and Sarah for their ongoing support and participation in committee 

events.  We then welcomed Bec V.  and Linda B. as School Association parent reps, both of whom had been providing 

ongoing support to the committee this year.  The committee is grateful for all the support we receive and welcome 

anyone from the school community who would like to join us for our regular meetings. 

This month we held the Father's Day breakfast which saw Brian and Phil working hard the night before and from 6am 

on Friday morning to cook masses of pancakes and eggs and bacon for everyone.  It was a busy morning for all the 

volunteers, but we had a lot of fun working together.  The School Association would like to thank Phil from Haymes 

Paints for his ongoing support of our breakfasts.  We are very fortunate to have Phil take time off work and cook 

pancakes for everyone.  Phil's family are no longer with Trevallyn Primary School and we thank Phil for continuing his 

support of our community.  Phil's pancakes have been a wonderful treat over the years and he has become an expert in 

making a couple of hundred pancakes with precision.   

This month the School Association approved a donation of $1000 to the Max Fry Hall Committee to assist with the 

extensive re roofing costs of the hall.  Trevallyn Primary School has had a long relationship with the Max Fry Hall and 

we are happy to provide a monetary donation to assist with the required repairs. 

The School Association will next meet on Thursday 26th September 2019  in the staff room if anyone from the school 

community would like to join us. 

Jo Beswick - School Association Secretary 

mailto:renae.martin@education.tas.gov.au
mailto:anna.goss@education.tas.gov.au
mailto:annette.hollingswort@education.tas.gov.au


CLASS PLACEMENT POLICY 
Trevallyn Primary School is committed to meeting the educational needs of all students. A great deal of 

thought, planning and time goes into placing children into classes each year. Every effort is made to place 

each child in a learning environment that is happy, safe, productive and successful.  

Factors influencing class structures are:  

• The projected number of students in each year level  

• The number of teachers employed at the school and available facilities  

Factors which are considered in the placement of students include:  

• The educational needs of the students  

• Work habits e.g. ability to work independently, within groups  

• Behaviour  

• Gender  

• Social networks  

• Students with Disabilities – e.g. required learning adjustments, Teacher Assistant allocations, Learning Plans (LP’s).  

This policy supports the school to organise classes to cater for a range of academic abilities, opportunities for new 

social connections, work habits and to foster diversity.  

Parents are invited, in a defined timeframe, to outline educational requests for class placements. Requests in relation to 

choice of teacher will not be considered as a placement factor.  

What is the process for placing students into classes?  

Based on the criteria listed above, teaching staff will meet early Term 4 to establish class groupings for the following 

school year. Teachers of the current year level and school leaders meet with the other year level colleagues to create 

the class lists. (E.g. Year 2 teachers and school leaders decide Year 3 placements)  

Throughout the process, changes and adjustments are made. Each change triggers a chain reaction of other changes. It 

is acknowledged by all that friendships are important. However, to ensure balanced classes as outlined above, 

friendship groups are NOT the primary determining factor in class placement. Proposed class lists are submitted to 

the Leadership Team for final input and endorsement. 

On Wednesday 18  September, the SRC will be holding an “a-thon day”. Money raised will be used to purchase some 

new sports tops for our representative teams and install a new bike rack. 

Classes from Prep to Grade Six will participate in the a-thon. Students have had the opportunity to opt into an         

“a-thon” event they would like to participate in and will do that event continuously for one hour. 

The ECE a-thon will be from 11:40am - 12:40pm and the Primary a-thon will be from 1:45pm - 2:45pm. 

Students will need to wear their P.E. uniform on this day. 

Our aim is to raise 

$3,000 

AND WE NEED YOU TO HELP 

Please return money and form by Wednesday 25  September  

to the school office. 

There will be a prize for the class with the greatest participation rate. 

TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL SRC A-THON DAY - WEDNESDAY 18 SEPTEMBER 



Track Pants 

$25 

EARLY YEARS OF SCHOOL - MATHEMATICS 

 The Operations 

Only after children have learnt to count and they have become fluent counters and understand the written form of 

numbers, they can begin to learn about the operations – learning to add, subtract, multiply, divide and so on.   

Teaching Multiplication 

Multiplication is an important skill that children begin to develop early in school.  We know from research that it is 

better for children to understand and learn strategies for multiplication before they rote learn their multiplication facts.  

This is to ensure that children do not have trouble later in their schooling when they need to use multiplication for 

more advanced mathematics. 

Children are introduced to multiplication in there ways: repeated addition, groups and arrays. 

Repeated addition 

Children need to learn the relationship between addition and multiplication so that they understand what 

multiplications is.  As your child is already familiar with addition, the teacher will use that to build understanding. 

2 + 2 + 2 + 2 is the same as 4 lots of 2 or 4 x 2 which is 8 

We can show this with counters; 

Is the same as  

4x  

Groups 

This looks similar to repeated addition but is more difficult because it doesn’t allow the child to use addition in the 

same way and encourages multiplication strategies. 

Here we have 3 groups of 4 ladybirds or 3 (number of groups) x 4 (number in each group) which is 12. 

Arrays 

Arrays work to organise groups so that they look more like multiplication and are in a form that children use later for 

other mathematics learning.  This is an example of an array below.  This array show 3 rows of 4 dots. So we say 3 

rows of 4 is 12 dots, or 3 x 4 is 12. 

PREP - GRADE 2 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY 11 SEPTEMBER  

P-B        Max B, Violet J, Edie M and Archie B    P-SC   Kai D, Layla B, Emma B       

P-1WS  Henry B, Flynn P, Fletcher H, Mason H   1-H     Max L, Thomas L, Emilio S, Giselle A     

1-RG     Mattea B, Paddy M, Isla S, Hamish S  2-AL   Matilda P, Louis R,  Amy G, Jude P, Angus M, Ruby M      

2-AN     Ewan D, Joshua S, Jayda W, Millie V, Lily G, 2-BO  Agamjot K, Jaylen F, Luke S, Tom M, Dakota B, Oliver T  

Congratulations to all these students. 



CLASS OF THE WEEK 

5HF 



SCHOOLS TRIATHLON CHALLENGE - GRADE 3-6 

2019 BE BRAVE AND SHAVE 
The annual Trevallyn Primary School fundraiser for the Be Brave and Shave is 

fast approaching. This year we will be holding the event on Thursday 7 

November at the Tailrace Centre, Riverside. Trevallyn Primary School is at 

the very top of the leader board nationwide for school fundraising efforts and 

4th overall in fundraising efforts from all organisations just behind Big W, 

Foodworks and Newslink. We could not be prouder of our students and 

supportive community in achieving this. $94,800 over eight years is an 

astronomical amount and effort!  If you would like to be a brave participant 

and participate in the Be Brave and Shave for 2019, there are permission 

forms ready for collection at the office. Let’s see if we can break last year’s 

record of 45 students (parents and teachers) and $17,500.  

Please see Ms Jane Hudson if you have any questions or can help out in any 

way this year. 

The Schools Triathlon Challenge is coming up again and will be held in Devonport on Thursday 28 November. Entries 

officially close on October 18, however the organiser would prefer to have the entries by the school holidays (27 

September).  Students can collect an entry form from the school office. 

Cost: $25 - paid to the school office when the form is returned! 

Transport: Students will need to be transported to and from the event by their parents/guardian. Mr Vedovelli will 

meet students at the event on the day to assist with race organisation but supervision is required by the parent/

guardian throughout the day.  

More Information 

Please like “Schools Triathlon Challenge” on Facebook to keep updated with all information. Or go to the website  

 www.schoolstriathlonchallenge.com  

 TEAMS INFORMATION  

 Students can be entered in an individual event and a team event. 

 Teams can be made up of students from different grades 3-6. 

 Teams can be all male, all female or mixed. 

 Teams can be made up of 2 or 3 students.  

 Students only pay $25 regardless of how many events they are entered in.  

If you have any questions, please contact the school or email zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au. 

MOUNTAIN BIKE 5/6 SPORT VOLUNTEERS 
We are excited to announce Mountain Bike Riding as an 

option for 5/6 Sport on Friday afternoons in Term 4. This 

is a great opportunity for students to participate in a 

lifelong activity with excellent facilities available so close to 

school. 

Due to regulations around student to adult ratios, I am 

looking for at least 2 parents to come along on Friday 

afternoons for Term 4 to allow us to take a group on 21. 

You must have a current Working with Vulnerable 

Persons registration (WWVP). 

If you are interested and available Friday 

afternoons, or would like more 

information, please contact me on 

zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au  

WANTED OLD ITEMS 
Do you have any old items you could part with to assist 

our children learn about the past? Could you have a 

fossick in Granddad’s shed or garage? Please drop them at 

the office if able to assist.   

 

 

http://www.schoolstriathlonchallenge.com
mailto:zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au
mailto:zac.vedovelli@education.tas.gov.au


CLASS OF THE WEEK  







Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT  -  20 SEPTEMBER  AND 27 SEPTEMBER 

Sport Versus - 20 Sept Venue - 20 Sept Versus - 27 Sept Venue - 27 Sept 

Hockey Punchbowl Trevallyn East Launceston 
St Leonards  Hockey 

Centre 

Netball Riverside Trevallyn Punchbowl Punchbowl 

Netball Developers Waverley Waverley Glen Dhu Trevallyn 

Football Developers Waverley Waverley East Launceston Trevallyn 

Soccer 1 East Launceston Trevallyn Riverside Trevallyn 

Soccer 2 Riverside Riverside Riverside Riverside 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via  Skoolzine 

    Launching into Learning 

    9am - 10:30 am 

    Kindergarten Classroom 

          Birth - 4 years 

Friday September 20 - Nursery Rhymes 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday September 27  

 

 

 

No Playgroup, please join us again on 

Friday October 18th  

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 

Are you able to volunteer your time to  assist Mel in 

our Canteen between 9:00am and 1:30pm Wednesday 

to Friday?  

If you hold a current Working with Vulnerable People 

Registration and would like to help out in the Canteen, 

please contact the school office on 6331 9657.   

Canteen order envelopes are now available from 

the school office. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 The Hungry Jack’s NBL Blitz ⚡️  is coming to the 

Silverdome! Don’t miss your chance to 

#See Inc red ib le  L IVE .  GET T ICKETS 

at www.nbl.com.au/blitz 

 Fairy Tales and Pirate Sails Superhero Sunday 

 Longford Village Green - Sunday 22 September 

 12pm - 3pm 

http://www.nbl.com.au/blitz

